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Communications/Interface
with Stakeholders

Chairman in Conference with Faculty
Deans and Heads of Departments of
Institutions

From June 2013 to April 2014, Chairman, UGC has been visiting
the UGC-funded institutions and meeting with their Faculty Deans
and Heads of Departments. Through the meeting, the Chairman,
UGC introduced to them the work of the UGC as well as listened
to their views and concerns on various higher education issues.
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Chairman, UGC shared his views with the teaching staff of HKUST, HKBU, HKU and CityU from June 2013 to April 2014.
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Media Briefing on UGC Activities

Chairman, UGC and several UGC members met the media
following each of UGC meetings held in May, October 2013 and
January 2014 to brief them of main issues discussed.
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UGC Members’ Visit to HKU, HKIEd, LU,
HKUST and HKBU

UGC Members visited HKU and HKIEd in April 2013, LU in
September 2013, HKUST in January 2014 and HKBU in May 2014
to meet with the senior management, some faculty staff as well as
student representatives. Members also took the opportunity to
tour around some parts of the campuses.
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UGC Members visited HKU, HKIEd, LU, HKUST and HKBU.
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Discussion Forums on “Research” and
“Teaching and Learning”

To gather thoughts and recommendations to set out a roadmap
for the UGC sector moving forward in the next ten years, the
UGC has decided to hold three discussion forums to discuss
with institutions a number of important issues pertaining to the
development of the higher education sector. The first Discussion
Forum on “Research” with the theme “Rising above Individual
Ambition of Institutions” was held at the Hong Kong Museum of
Art on 13 May 2014. Professor Marja Makarow, Vice President of
Academy of Finland, was the expert speaker of the session. The
forum was attended by the Heads of institutions, UGC and Task
Force for the Organisation of Discussion Forums Members. The
second Discussion Forum on “Teaching and Learning” would be
held in September 2014.
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Sir Malcolm Grant was the moderator (left) and Professor Marja Makarow (right) was the speaker at the Discussion Forum on Research.
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UGC'’s review of CityU’s second
veterinary school proposal

UGC received a proposal from the City University of Hong Kong
(CityU) of establishing a publicly-funded veterinary school in Hong
Kong in 2009. Having examined the academic, clinical, and
accreditation prospects as well as the financial aspects of that
proposal, and having regard to the Administration’s views at the
time on the demand for veterinarians, the UGC did not support
the proposal.

CityU submitted a second proposal to the UGC to reapply
for funding to establish a publicly-funded veterinary school
in December 2012. The UGC established in 2013 a Veterinary
School Task Force (Task Force), comprising overseas and local
experts in veterinary medicine and public health, as well as those
who are familiar with the higher education sector in Hong Kong,
to examine the second proposal. With an independent and
professional perspective, the Task Force took an evidence-led
investigative approach and met with a number of veterinary sector
stakeholders to collect information on various aspects to review
the second proposal submitted by CityU in December 2012. The
Task Force submitted a report to the UGC in late 2013.

The UGC considered the report of the Task Force in January 2014.
The UGC agreed to the observations and recommendation of the
Task Force that CityU’s proposal had not provided a persuasive
case forthe UGC to support developing a publicly-funded veterinary
school in Hong Kong. This was based on analysis of matters such
as societal needs, professional qualifications and prospects of the
graduates, programme arrangements and accreditation, research
support, sustainability, budget estimates and funding support. As
a result, the UGC did not render support to the second proposal.
The UGC also considered that as long as there are no material
changes in circumstances or Government policies relating to the
veterinary sector, the Committee would not find it necessary, in
the foreseeable future, to examine any proposal submitted by any
institution seeking UGC funding to provide veterinary programme
again. Regarding other observations and recommendations made
by the Task Force in the report pertinent to the public health and
other challenges in Hong Kong, the UGC considered that these
issues could be further discussed in the community in the future.

A press conference was successfully held on 13 January 2014
to announce the UGC’s recommendation on CityU’s second
proposal of establishing a publicly-funded school of veterinary
medicine in Hong Kong.
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Teaching and Learning Quality

The 2013 UGC Teaching Award

The UGC held the presentation ceremony of the 2013 UGC
Teaching Award on 5 September 2013 to honour academics
in the UGC-funded institutions for their outstanding teaching
performance and achievements, as well as their leadership in and
scholarly contribution to teaching and learning within and across
institutions. Over 100 guests, including Council Chairmen and
Heads of the UGC-funded institutions, their senior management
responsible for teaching quality, as well as award nominees and
other outstanding teaching staff, joined the event to celebrate the
achievements of the two award recipients: Dr Alice Chong Ming-Iin
of the Department of Applied Social Studies of CityU and Professor
Alan Lau Kin-tak of the Department of Mechanical Engineering of
PolyU.
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The two recipients of the 2013 UGC Teaching
Award with Mr Edward Cheng, Chairman, UGC
and Members of the 2013 Selection Panel at the
presentation ceremony.

(From left) Professor Shekhar Madhukar Kumta,
Mr Edward Cheng, Dr Alice Chong Ming-lin,
Professor Alan Lau Kin-tak and Professor William
Kirby.
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Research and
Knowledge Transfer

Theme-based Research
Scheme Public Symposium 2013

Theme-based Research Scheme (TRS) Public Symposium 2013,
held at HKU on 14 December 2013, aimed to communicate and
share the achievements of the TRS projects amongst the research
community and other stakeholders. It covered 11 projects funded
in the first two rounds of the TRS under 3 themes: Promoting Good
Health, Developing a Sustainable Environment, and Enhancing
Hong Kong’s Strategic Position as a Regional and International
Business Centre.

Research Grants Council — Public Lectures

To promote the work of the UGC and the RGC and the achievements
of the research community in Hong Kong, the RGC has been
organising public lectures on a regular basis since April 2009.

In 2013, two public lectures in four sessions in total were held in
April and September at the Hong Kong Science Museum and
one public lecture in two sessions was held in July at the CityU
covering the achievements of RGC competitive funding schemes
in various academic areas.
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Professor Yip-wah Chung, Chairman of the Major Projects Steering
Committee, spoke at the opening of the Symposium.
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Professor Karen Lam, Chair Professor of Department of Medicine,
HKU, gave a talk entitled “Fighting the Obesity Epidemic: What’s on
the Horizon in 20137?” at the Hong Kong Science Museum.
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Dr Lo Ming Tung, Associate Professor and Associate Head of
Department of Chinese Language and Literature, HKBU, talked

on Confucianism at the CityU.
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Research Grants Council

Professor Benjamin Wah, Chairman, RGC,
delivered a speech at the Hong Kong PhD
Fellowship Scheme (HKPFS) - Awardees
Reception 2013.
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HKPFS awardees with Professor Benjamin Wah,
Chairman, RGC.
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Award Presentation Ceremony for the
Awardees of the Early Career Award
and the Humanities and Social Sciences
Prestigious Fellowship Scheme

An award presentation ceremony for the awardees of the Early
Career Award and the Humanities and Social Sciences Prestigious
Fellowship Scheme was held on 29 November 2013 to celebrate
the success of the awardees and to recognise their achievements
in research.
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Video Programme on
Knowledge Transfer

To showcase institutions’ accomplishments in knowledge transfer
(KT) endeavours, a 30-minute documentary programme covering
noteworthy projects accomplished and milestones reached by
institutions in the area of KT in the past years was produced and
broadcast on TVB on 18 December 2013.

Hong Kong Pavilion at APAIE 2014
and NAFSA 2014

To provide opportunities for the institutions to work together in
promoting Hong Kong’s higher education sector as a single brand,
the eight UGC-funded institutions led by the Secretary-General of
UGC participated in the Asia-Pacific Association for International
Education (APAIE) 2014 held in Seoul in March 2014. A Hong
Kong Pavilion for the entire sector was set up. It was the first time
for the sector to appear on an international stage as a united front.
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The Hong Kong Pavilion at the APAIE 2014

In May 2014, with the participation of the eight institutions, the
Hong Kong Pavilion was set up again this time at the NAFSA:
Association of International Educators Annual Conference
& Expo held in San Diego, California, one of the largest
education conferences around the globe with close to 10 000
attendees. The UGC together with the institutions hosted a
breakfast reception which was well attended by hundreds of
conference participants. The event was very successful for
institutions in establishing new contacts while renewing ties
and enhancing cooperation with their partner institutions.

Participation in international education exhibitions provides
a good opportunity for the UGC and the eight UGC-funded
institutions to work together in promoting Hong Kong'’s higher
education.
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The Secretary-General of UGC talked about Hong Kong'’s higher
education at the breakfast reception hosted during the NAFSA
2014.
RESNEREEINYEEFREHAFRABBANEERLARES

BEHE -

<EXE



